NEWTON SOLNEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING ON 8TH JULY 2022
                                AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present - Cllr. Smith (Chairlady), Cllr. L. Charles, and Cllr. A.L. Sedgewick

In attendance - R. Parker (Clerk/FRO), Cllr. A. Churchill and Cllr. K. Haines            8 parishioners

Cllr. A Churchill gave information on what SDDC is describing as scam awareness month - posters will be issued.  The next Area Forum meeting will be held at Ticknall Village Hall at 6.30pm on 19th July 2022.  All are welcome.  There have been some problems with waste bin emptying.   They are currently nine drivers short.  If a bin is not collected when scheduled every effort will be made by the planning department to collect it the following day.  They are also seriously short of staff in the planning department but are making every effort to reduce the backlog of planning applications.
Part 1 Non Exempt Information
1/7/22 
To receive apologies for absence.

Apologies received from Cllr. G. Tully, Cllr. S. Vickers and Cllr. D. Muller.

2/7/22
Variation in order of business

None

3/7/22
Declarations of members interest

None

4/7/22
Nominative Trustee for Percy William Ratcliffe Almshouses

Vanessa Archer was proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles

 5/7/22
To consider various items of the non-exempt minutes of 10th June 

2022
Minutes proposed to be accepted by Cllr. A. L. Sedgewick and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles
6/7/22
To determine which items if any of Part 1 should occur with the public excluded.

None
7/7/22
Planning applications and decisions

Newton Solney School - Application for gazebo and trim trail - no objection

8/7/22
To receive the Clerks report

The forms accepting the report to the external auditors had been circulated to the councillors. No objections received.

9/7/22
To receive the Chairlady’s report

None

10/7/22
To receive reports from Parish Councillors  

Cllr. A.L.Sedgewick announced that she wished to give up her position as Parish Councillor.  The Clerk will obtain the relevant form from SDDC to advertise the position.
11/7/22    Dog Fouling on Common Land

Cllr D. Smith agreed to mention this in her entry to the village newsletter

12/7/22
Directional sign for school

It is reported that ambulances have found it difficult to locate the school on two separate occasions meaning the school had to send a staff member out to assist them.   They are suggesting that the existing sign could be adapted.   This must be dealt with by Derbys CC.    Suggestion was put forward that it was on our next agenda when hopefully Cllr D. Muller would be present.
13/7/22
Appointment of two Councillors
Enquiries had been received from two parishioners- Mrs. Karen Makin Wall has confirmed she still wished to become a councillor.  This information was passed on to the councillors present.  Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles that Mrs. Makin Wall be appointed - unanimous

14/7/22
Grant for Barrier

This is being dealt with by Cllr. D Muller who has promised to discuss the problem with Derbyshire CC

15/7/22
Grant application for history board, shed and orchard/safety report on existing shed.
Cllr. L. advised that various aspects are still progressing satisfactorily

16/7/22
Fence repairs - recreation field

Cllr. G. Tully is dealing with a parishioner to carry out the necessary work
17/7/22
Additional Play equipment

Cllr. G. Tully is now dealing with it

18/7/22
Village in Bloom
Cllr. D. Smith advised that the inspection was completed earlier this week.  She was as yet unaware of any results but she wished to thank all concerned for a splendid effort.  The local horticultural club have asked for a donation of £50 towards their expenses. Proposed by Cllr. D. Smith and seconded by Cllr. L. Charles
19/7/22
Cemex

No further progress.    Cllr A.L. Sedgewick has a photograph which records how the river can rise which will be available if required in the future.
20/7/22
Road safety signs

No further progress

21/7/22
Speed trap though village

No further progress

22/7/22
Personal liability insurance

Subject raised by Cllr. A. L. Sedgewick - withdrawn

23/7/22
Remembrance Day

Cllr. A. L. Sedgewick advised that many villages celebrated Remembrance Day by erecting bunting and attached poppies to lampposts etc.   We tried to get

 involved last year but it was too late.   If we are willing to celebrate this year arrangements should be made in good time.
24/7/22
Pavements - Hollies Close



Uneven surface -possibly tree roots - already reported to Derbys. CC - Clerk will remind
25/7/22
Little Book Haven
 Cllr. D. Smith had received an e-mail from Newton Solney School requesting a donation towards books which will be matched by the book company.  Proposed by Cllr. L. Charles and seconded by Cllr. A. L. Sedgewck that a donation of £100 should be made. - unanimous
26/7/22
Approval and signing of cheques

R. Parker - allowable expenses





 £19.50

R. Parker - monthly salary - May





£110.55
R. Parker - Grass Mowing






 £240.00

R. Parker - Insurance







  £364.20

Friends of Newton Solney School - Little Book Haven

  £100
Village Hall - plants for Village in Bloom



   £50

Approval confirmed by Cllr. D. Smith and Cllr. L. Charles - unanimous 

Two cheques have been received:-

Mr & Mrs. Charles -  £265.15 - collection from raffle and children’s games

Mr & Mrs. Tidy - £352 collection from dog show and WI tea tent

Cheques to be added to Parish Council bank account - to be reserved for parish activities

To consider requests for funding under s137 - none

Date of next ordinary Parish Council meeting - 9th September 2022 at 7.00 pm
